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COMMUNITY CENTRE 
42 D’Arcy Street, South Hobart 
For Hire:  Regular or Casual Basis 

Enquiries to Centre Manager 
Phillip Hoysted  
 6223 3415 

NEXT SHPA MEETING 
Our next regular meeting will be 

held on Wednesday 12th March, 
2003 at 8.00 pm in The South 
Hobart Community Centre, 42 

D’Arcy Street, South Hobart.  All 

welcome! 

 

BONFIRE NIGHT 2003 
The Association is still attempting 

to obtain public liability cover in 

order to enable the Eleventh Annual 
Bonfire & Fireworks Night to 

proceed in May this year.  Many 

disappointed residents contacted 

the SHPA, following the decision to 

cancel the event in 2002, offering 

assistance and moral support.  To 

date, no insurance cover has been 

found.  If any of those individuals, 

who came forward with offers of 

support from service organisations 

and the like, are still in a position to 

help, would they please contact the 

Secretary, David Halse Rogers on 

6223 3149.  This popular, annual, 

community event must not be 

allowed to die out. 

   

MACQUARIE ST TOWNSCAPE 

PROJECT 

 
“There is nowhere quite like 
Macquarie Street anywhere else in 
H o b a r t ,  a n d ,  y e t ,  i t  i s 
quintessentially Hobartian, with its 
historic buildings and defining 
landscapes.” 
 
Following the Study, prepared in 

2001, Hobart City Council has now 

prepared Townscape Design 

Guidelines for Macquarie Street 

and Cascade Road.  The Guidelines 

cover the street from the Southern 

Outlet to Cascade Brewery.  They 

define townscape elements that give 

the street its character. 

The draft document is now released 

for public consultation, and the 

Hobart City Council is seeking 

feedback on the content of the 

document and on how best it might 

be used. 

The Townscape Design Guidelines 
will be available from the HCC 

Centre at a cost of $10.  Please 

 

EFFICIENT PLUMBING 
 

Gary Bristow 
REGISTERED PLUMBER 

 

Hot and Cold Water 

Electric Drain Cleaning  

Roof Work 

 

Mobile  0417  327  969 

 

8 Congress Street South Hobart 

6224 0688 

Painter 
W.F. (Bill) Harmon 

 

105 Wentworth Street 
 

For all your quality painting needs 

Interior, exterior and roofs 

Also Plaster Repairs - Old or New 
 

Free Quotes    Work Guaranteed 
 

6223 2002  

mobile 0438 124 229 

The Cake Decorating Shop 
 

4 Cascade Road 
 South Hobart 

6224 0722 
 

We Bake and Decorate 
 Wedding, Christening,  

 Anniversary & Birthday Cakes. 
   

Samples available in our new 
Café. 

 

New Coffee Shop 

contact Danielle Pacaud, Urban 

Design Projects Officer on 6238 

2754 for details. 

Further, the Guidelines will be 

presented for public feedback at 

the SHPA’s regular General Meeting 

on Wednesday 12th March 2003 at 

8.00 pm in The South Hobart 

Community Centre, 42 D’Arcy Street 

South Hobart.  If you are thinking 

of doing any work on your property in 

the future, please do join the 

discussion. 

 

STOPPING PLACES 
When the Townscape Project was 

presented to the SHPA in 2001, 

some creative suggestions for the 

street were received. These 

included: 

* giving names rather that numbers 

to METRO bus stops. 

* Interpreting the local cultural 

heritage. 

* Having some public art in the 

street. 

Hobart City Council has developed 

these ideas into the “Stopping 
Places” project.  Local historian 

Kevin Green worked with Tasmanian 

poet James Charlton, who was 

commissioned to write a number of 

poems about the area.  Three 

Tasmanian artist/designers have 

been selected to prepare concept 

designs for the bus stops.  These 

are to be “stopping places” where 

people can rest, find shelter and 

meet people, as well as wait for a 

bus.  The aim of the project is to 

bring the idea of delight and 

comfort to the street, and make it a 

more attractive place to stop for 

residents and visitors alike. Making 

public transport more attractive 

benefits the environment, and 

walking will be encouraged.  The 

poems and “heritage plaques” will 

help show what a special place South 

Hobart is. 

Hair and beauty clinique 
 

Jo Palmer 
 

 6224 3038 
333 Macquarie Street 

South Hobart 

Alderman  

Eva Ruzicka  

  

Hobart City Council 

 

Taking care of your residential 
amenity - working for success 
with our City's financial health 

 
 

62391317 or 0407391317 
Fax: 62391738 or e-mail 

eruzicka@courier.tas.gov.au 
 

Authorised by E Ruzicka 699 Huon Road Fern Tree 

THURSDAY & FRIDAY 
9.00AM—12.00 noon 

$15.00 per session 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

St David’s Child Care 
6234 4955 

WILLOWS 
South Hobart Primary School 

 

A city school in a  
country environment 

 
 

Send your children to the 
neighbourhood school 

 

South Hobart Primary  
Accepting enrolments now  

Kindergarten to Year 6 
for 2003 

 
Enquiries to Evelyn Avery  

  6223 6040 

 

Sick and tired of trying to manage 
your rental property?    

Just too many hassles? 

Our team of experienced 

professionals successfully manage 
over 700 properties in the Greater 

Hobart area. 

Call us now for a free appraisal. 

Phone 6231 1544 

Edwards  

Windsor  

 

 

A.S.FARR ELECTRICAL 
 

ELECTRICAL CONTRACTOR 

Licence No C0624 
 

1/286 Macquarie Street 

South Hobart 
 

Postal Address: PO Box 7 South Hobart 

 

6223 1010 
Fax: 6223 7039 

Mobile: 0412 120 106 
A/H Emergency: 6235 8033 



 

 

 

6224 3655 

SOUTH HOBART 

PHARMACY 
6223 5203 

Cnr. Macquarie & Elboden Streets 

Kevin Morgan  Pharmacist 
Free Local Delivery 

   

Monday - Friday  9 am  -  6 pm. 

             Saturday               9 am  - 12 pm. 

KODAK PHOTO PROCESSING 
 

For Hire: Crutches, Asthma Pumps 

Steam Vaporisers, Infra red lamps 
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HOBART LADIES 

BADMINTON ASSOCIATION 

INC. 
Wanted: New Players. 

South Hobart Badminton Centre 
101 Cascade Road, South Hobart 

Time: 9.20 am to noon 
(We don’t play in school holidays.) 

Ladies, have you ever thought of 

playing badminton?  Would you like 

to try?  No age limit or experience 

needed.  Five grades ranging from 

beginners to advanced.  We hold 

Summer and Winter rosters, each 

of 15 weeks.  Grading days will be 

held on Tuesday 4th February 2003 

and Thursday 13th February from 

10.00 am. 

New roster starts: 

1A, 2B—Tuesday 18th February 

1B, 3A—Wednesday 19th February 

2A     — Thursday 20th February 

 

Come and try!  Have some fun and 

get fit.  Just turn up on the day. 

Or, for more information, 

telephone Mary on 6229 5692 or 

Helen on 6247 1748. 

 

CADENCE FM COMMUNITY 

RADIO 
Many readers will now be aware 

that this locally-based radio station 

is, at present, off the air following 

a decision by The Australian 
Broadcasting Authority not to 

award a permanent licence to 

Cadence FM.  Cadence FM is 

actively fighting this decision by 

way of a widely-circulating petition 

and political lobbying.  If you wish 

to support Cadence FM in its fight, 

you are invited to express your 

opinion on the matter by writing to: 

The Hon. Richard Alston MHR 

Minister for Communications 

Parliament House 

Canberra ACT 2600 

 

STRICKLAND AVENUE 

PEDESTRIAN SAFETY 

IMPROVEMENTS 
The SHPA, in association with 

SOUTH HOBART NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH 
Next meeting of South Hobart NHW will be on Tuesday 

11th February 2003 at 7.30 pm in The South Hobart 

Community Centre, 42 D’Arcy Street South Hobart.  
Contact Otto Bitterman on 6223 1465. 

in South Hobart 

MJ 
Mechanical Servicing 

and Repairs 
 Auto Electrical 

 Engine Reconditioning 

 Diesel Repairs 

 Brake & Clutch Repairs 

 Services and tune-ups 

8 Apsley Street 

6224 8043 
6231 3952 (a/h) 

     The 
SALAD 

BOWL 
 

HEALTH FOODS 

LARGE RANGE OF FRUIT VEG 

DELICATESSEN 

FRESH PRE-PACKED MEATS        

FRESHLY COOKED CHICKENS  

GREAT RANGE   GREAT VALUE 

GREAT SERVICE 

EFTPOS AVAILABLE 

Open 7 days 8 am - 9 pm 

362 Macquarie Street 

6223 7728 

Painting 

Contractor 
 

G & V.E Dickson 
free quotes  

   
18a Apsley Street 

South Hobart 
 

6223 1855 

several residents in the Cascades 

area, together with various council 

officers, recently inspected the 

stretch of Strickland Avenue 

between its junction with Marlyn 

Road and 81 Strickland Avenue  to 

document difficulties facing 

pedestrian  traffic.  As a result of 

the on-site meet ing , some 

immediate improvements have been 

made and draft plans drawn up for 

walkways.  However, at this stage, 

no funds have been allocated for 

the new works.  The Association will 

lobby HCC aldermen to have the 

project included in future works 

programmes. 

 

RIDGEWAY LOCAL AREA 

PLANNING SCHEME, 2003 
The Ridgeway Progress Association, 

together with concerned residents 

of Waterworks Road and Romilly 

Street, have alerted the SHPA to 

proposed changes to the allotment 

sizes of land within the Ridgeway 

area.  New subdivisions could have 

possible knock-on effects for 

residents in South Hobart including 

increased traffic flows down 

Waterworks Road & Romilly Street, 

and pollution issues with the water 

catchment area. 

 

WELLINGTON PARK  
Walking Track Strategy 

The Trust has prepared a draft 

Walking Track Strategy on which 

public comment is sought by Friday 

21st February, 2003.   Copies of 

the full or summary document are 

a v a i l a b l e  a t 

www.wellingtonpark.tas.gov.au or by 

contacting Michael Easton on 6238 

SOUTHERN 

MUSIC 
Professional Tuition in 

 guitar 

 bass 

 drums 

 piano 

 singing 

 

6231 1466 

214  Elizabeth Street  Hobart 

LIVE LIFE 
A simply healthy store  

 

 Herbal medicines  

 Whole foods  

 Vitamins/Minerals  

 Essential Oils  

 Iridology  

Iain MacLean DHM 

Herbalist/Iridologist  

 

Open:  Mon -Fri 9 am - 6 pm  

          Saturday 9 am ð 2 pm  

358 Macquarie Street   

 6223 7388  

A SOUTH  HOBART NEWSLETTER is   produced and 

published on a voluntary basis solely as a community ser-

vice.  Whilst  every  effort is made to ensure that the 

information contained therein is accurate, no warranty 

as to such accuracy can be given and any reader who 
wishes to rely on such information for any purpose what-

soever does so at his/her own risk. 

 

 

 

 
 

Dr. Jane Mitchell 
Veterinary Surgeon 
BSc(Vet)(Hons) BVSc(Hons) 

330 Macquarie Street 

6224 4877 

Affordable, creative 
 

HAIR CUTTING & COLOUR 

6223 7618 
MASSAGE & BEAUTY THERAPY 

6223 7456 
 

466A Macquarie Street 

  

Island Produce  
Fudge at special prices 

from the 

Female Factory  
   Historic Site 
Open: Mon-Fri 
Shop 9amï4pm 
Tours 9.30am 
Groups by arrangement 
16 Degraves St 
6223 1559 

www.femalefactory.com.au 

 


